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October 13, 2020 
 
Melanie Bachman, Executive Director 
Connecticut Siting Council 
Ten Franklin Square 
New Britain, CT 06051 
 
RE:  Petition 1382 – 1355 Line Rebuild Project 
 Construction Completion Letter 
 
Dear Ms. Bachman: 
 
On October 25, 2019, Eversource Energy (“Eversource”) received a declaratory ruling from the Connecticut 
Siting Council (“Council”) that a Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need would not be 
required for the work proposed in Petition No. 1382 (“Petition”), subject to conditions. Among other conditions 
of the ruling, the Council required that Eversource submit the following item: 
 

• Within 45 days after completion of construction, the Council shall be notified in writing that the 
construction has been completed.  

The construction was completed on August 14, 2020. Eversource apologizes for the lateness of this 
notice. 
 
Further, information in Eversource’s Petition for this project indicated that FAA lights would be installed on 
Structures 3658 and 3659. To address landowner complaints about this lighting, Eversource reached out to 
the FAA to seek a resolution and undertook further evaluation of the lighting. Upon this requested further 
evaluation, the FAA has agreed that the lights on these two structures are no longer necessary.  
 
Sincerely, 

 


